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In 2006, the Pension Protection Act ("PPA") became law. Under the requirements of 
PPA, this is to inform you that on June 28, 2010 the Plan actuary certified to the U.S. 
Department of the Treasury, and also to the Plan sponsor, that the Ironworkers Locals 
549 and 550 Pension Plan (the "Plan") falls in the category of "endangered" status for the 
Plan year beginning Aprill, 2010. Federal law requires you to receive this notice. 

Endangered Status. The Plan is considered to be in "endangered" status under the PP A 
because the Plan's actuary has determined that the Plan's funded percentage for 2010 is 
less than 80%. Despite this, the actuary has determined that the Plan is sufficiently 
funded so that it is not deemed to be in either "seriously endangered" status or "critical" 
status. The fact that the Plan falls in the "endangered" category does not mean the Plan is 
failing or will fail in providing retirement benefits. It just means the Plan is less than 
80% funded at this time. 

Funding Improvement Plan. In accordance with Federal law, the Plan has adopted a 
funding improvement plan ("FIP") aimed at improving the funded status of the plan so 
that the Plan meets the applicable benchmarks established by PPA. The Plan's actuary 
will monitor the progress of the Plan's funding to determine whether the requirements of 
the FIP are met. 

Where to Get More Information. For more infonnation about this Notice, you may 
contact the Benefit Administrator at (888) 644-4977 or P.O. Box 4930, Troy, MI 48099­
4930. You have a right to receive a copy of the FIP from the Plan. 
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